## MINUTES PARK COMMISSION MEETING OF THURSDAY, JANUARY 11, 2018

The Park Commission held their Meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, January 11, 2018 in their office, 45 Meadow Lane, Brockton, MA. There being a proper quorum, the meeting was called to order by Chairman Bill Keane. Present were Commissioner Chickie Studenski, Commissioner Ulisses Varela, Commissioner Billy Anderson and Superintendent Timothy W. Carpenter.

A motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Anderson to accept the minutes of the December 14th, 2017 meeting. Motion carried.

A discussion was held pertaining to the Park Rules, Regulations, Permits and Fee Structure. Superintendent Carpenter reviewed the "Park/Gazebo and City Hall Plaza" application and the "Road Race" application with no new recommendation for any changes. As for the "Rules and Regulations"; the Commission added "No Amplified Sound in any park without prior approval from the Superintendent" and "Absolutely No Political Signs, Political Events or Political Literature distributed in any City Park". As for the Fee Structure for Youth and Adult Permits, the Commission asked the Superintendent to forward information of other cities and town's fee structure for their facilities.

A motion was made by Commissioner Varela and seconded by Commissioner Studenski to accept the Parks Rules and Regulations as amended. Motion carried.

Superintendent Carpenter reported on the conditions of DW Field Golf Course. He reported that the golf course is closed. Continued tree work is currently being done between 10<sup>th</sup> green and 11<sup>th</sup> tee and informed the Commission that there is a low spot filled with water. He is working with the DPW to install a new catch basin. The RFP for the Lunchroom concessions are still in the Law Office for their review with hope that it will have gone out prior to the next meeting.

As for the Parks, Superintendent Carpenter reported that the ribbon cutting for McKinley Park will be held on January 17, 2018 at noon. The New England Patriots Charitable Foundation will be present.

Having no further business, a motion was made by Commissioner Studenski and seconded by Commissioner Varela to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 PM. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Timothy W. Carpenter Superintendent of Parks